
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES APRIL 4, 2019
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on April 4, 2019.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Joe Palmeri, Michael Parry, Eric Lucentini 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Chris Macek, John Taylor
Guests: None
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 
A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the March 7 hearing minutes for Kidder/Luck. 


Voting in favor: Noah, Joe, Michael

Opposed: None


Abstaining: Eric
The Board reviewed the filing fee and discussed if $100 is enough. Until recently $100 covered the cost of legal ads, but it has not covered the cost of the last few ads. It was found that several changes and/or updates were needed on the application.
Currently there is no specific application for a Finding. Findings are handled in the same way as Special Permits, with the exception of not needing to consider the six Special Permit criteria. How Findings are handled should be added to the Rules and Regulations.
Michael has spoken with a UMass arborist about the Kidder/Luck trees. The arborist estimated it would take seven to ten hours at a cost of $800-$1,200 to study and report on the two trees in question. Board members felt that was an excessive amount of time and expense. All that is needed is a sense of the remaining life span of the white oak and the maple and the general health of each tree. The Board would also like to know if the white oak is a heritage tree. The Board authorized Michael to ask for no more than four hours of work at no more than $500.
Upcoming zoning bylaw changes were discussed. The intent of some of the bylaw changes is to provide more affordable housing by reducing required lot sizes in the village. According to the Planning Board, it is possible Habitat for Humanity might be able to build a few houses on small lots, if the bylaws were to pass. It was thought that the bylaws changes might create more areas for housing but it was unlikely it would be affordable housing. A lot of the current non-conforming village lots would become conforming if the bylaws passed. That would mean those land owners could do whatever they wanted on their lots, without Special Permits, as long as they stayed within the setbacks. It was thought that the stated goal of more affordable housing would not be realized by the proposed bylaw changes, and if adopted the village would be changed. It was noted that Shelburne has the fourth highest percentage of low income housing in the county. The following statement may be made at Town Meeting – “The Zoning Board of Appeals has discussed it and is highly uncertain that the proposed bylaw changes will accomplish the desired goal of increasing affordable housing.” 
At 9:15 p.m. Eric moved that the meeting be adjourned. Noah seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List
March 7 hearing minutes – Kidder/Luck
ZBA Rules and Regulations

Draft of proposed bylaw changes

Instructions for filing for Special Permit or Variance

